Recluse Community Trust

August 21, 2007
The August meeting of the Recluse Community Trust was called to order by Chairman Marilyn Mackey.  

Agenda:  Added to the agenda was a report on building codes to be reported by Executive Director, Sue Wallis.

  

Secretary’s Report:  The secretary’s report was read and accepted. 

 

Treasurers Report:  Kathy Spellman reported that she closed the CD and placed the money into the Money Market Account for the time being.  There were no bills presented. A discussion followed concerning the bill from News Record:  First Ad is Paid for.  The second ad bill  has not been received. Following discussion Lorraine moved to pay the News Record bill when it arrives.  Amory seconded the motion and it passed.

  

Ground Breaking Committee report:  Amber Loetscher had no information to report.  As plans are made she will inform the executive committee.  

  

Executive  Director’s Report:

  

Building Code: According to the county building inspector there needs to be 10 feet from side of the building to the property line.  Surveyor Bob St.Clair with Bruce Surveying said jthat he can do this on paperfrom the original plats.  If the  Fire Marshall will sign off on our plan that will be enough to protect the building.

  

 Edna’s wishes concerning Hall disposition in the event the Hall is no longer used.:  Sue has not found an attorney to give an answer about this. We probably need to change by-laws.  Sue will get something drafted with an attorney. Kathy noted only the land was donated by the Oedekovens  The building would be disposed of appropriately.  

Cate said it might be possible to move the building and give land back to Oedekovens. 

Marilyn said we can’t unnecessarily bind a future board. Sue will work on this.   

Fund Raising:  Would like to wait til we have the next step of the budget done.

Tim Belton and BobFulton are not sure but are thinking that our budget will not go as far as it would have a year ago. This is mostly Tim;  Bob will be the one who hires the architect and Bob thinks we can do what we want. Discussion centered on getting the least expensive materials possible.   Kathy commented that we should buy locally if possible since this is where we are asking for the money.  

Old Business:  

Storage at old school:  Lorraine reported that she had spoken with Cindy Newton and she said that we can use the old school for storage for no charge:  We can begin to use as soon as the building is vacated.  Barbe family is very generous.  

Lorraine also reported that community groups may also use old school for meetings until heat is turned off. 

Bids:  Sue noted that the hall will be off limits for construction period.  Maybe 5 to 6 months: The only proposal we have received is Bob Fulton’s. S&S Builders expressed an interest but did not get back with Marilyn before the deadline. She left messages with S&S but received no answer.   

Interview Process with Matt Zahn:  There were a number of questions about sub-contracting and how this is paid for.  Does the contractor include these costs or are those paid for by the Trust under a separate contract?  These are questions we need to work through, such as sub contracting electrical work. Sue thought that Bob Fulton has all the qualified people necessary to do the work. But, in the case of the electric, for example they may not be licensed to work in Wyoming and may need a qualified electrician to supervise the work.  Marilyn read over the description of a design build system.  

Sue wondered whether it would be more productive to ask Bob to go the next step and do the design and cost and present it to the board. It would be a good use of our time to have the design and costs prepared and we need to present ourselves to them as well. Some were concerned about voting to go forward at the same meeting that the design is proposed.  It might be necessary  to discuss out options  first. Before we go forward we need to feel comfortable with what we have done. Some feel we need a week to think about it, and  then vote.  Sue said she has not asked how long it would take to pull the design together, but she will ask that question: Marilyn will speak with Matt Zahn and will find out the next step and then get back with us.  Then we will a sk Sue to approach Bob Fulton to prepare the plans.

 

Marilyn reported that the County Commissioners approved the contract with the Business Council, but we  can’t do business until the contract between the County ands the Recluse Community Trust is officially signed.  Copies of  both contracts will be placed into the CBDG file.   

Next meeting date is open: The board decided to to meet soon (within a week) to talk about the contract, about moving, and ground breaking.  

